

SSLP Head Office c/o Codsall Community High School Elliots Lane, Codsall Staffordshire WV8 1PQ t 01902 243622 e office@sslp.uk

Dear Parent / Guardian,

7th March 2023

Ofsted Inspection Outcome

We are delighted to inform you that our most recent Ofsted inspection report is now available via the school website and, at a later date, via the Ofsted website. Perton Middle School continues to be a "Good" school with the report containing many highlights, including:

- This is a warm and welcoming school
- Pupils enjoy coming to school and attend regularly
- Pupils, parents and staff are "Proud to be Perton"
- Pupils feel safe here.
- · Pupils behave very well.
- · Pupils value their learning
- Pupils make strong progress despite the challenges posed by the COVID -19 pandemic.
- Diversity is celebrated here.

The inspection team made a small number of recommendations to improve still further which we are pleased to say have already been acted upon. We are incredibly proud of our pupils and staff and so very grateful to wonderfully supportive parents. Thank you!

Leadership Secondments

You will have been aware that since the start of this academic year Mrs Dadge has had two roles, Director of Teaching and learning for our learning partnership as well as co-Headteacher with Mrs Burrington. As of this week governors have approved Mrs Dadge taking this seconded role five days a week with Mrs Burrington taking on the seconded Headteacher role on a full time basis. We know that Mrs Burrington and the team will continue to provide a fantastic environment for both pupils and staff to flourish and thrive.

Yours faithfully,

Alun Harding

Executive Headteacher

Jess Shulman

Chair of Governors

Alex Dadge

Director of Teaching and Learning